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From The President... 

Montana Academy of  Family  Physicians  

     Thank you for this opportunity to serve you as President of the 
Montana Academy of Family Physicians.  This continues to be an 
exciting period in American Health Care. With recent passage of 
Health Care Reform, Family Physicians are in position to influence 
and benefit from the new law.  Helpful provisions in the new law 
include: 

 a 10 percent Medicare bonus payment for primary care 
services for five years, beginning in 2011; 

 a two-year experiment beginning in 2013 that will guarantee 
Medicaid pays primary care physicians at least as much as 
Medicare does for primary care services, including immuni-
zation; 

 promotion of medical practice models that could enhance 
payment for primary care (through funding  preventive ser-
vices and rewarding value); 

 advancement of the patient-centered medical home; 

 increased funding for the National Health Service Corps and 
the nation's community health centers;  

 investment in the primary care physician workforce through reauthorization of Section 747 of Title VII of the 
Public Health Service Act, for graduate training in primary care. 

     Many improvements still need to be made, but an arguably broken system is moving in the right direction; toward in-
creasing the value of primary care.  Key provisions will involve moving our practices toward Patient Centered Medical 
Homes (PCMH) and increasing the role of Community Health Centers in serving the Nations underserved.   
 
     Becoming a Patient Centered Medical Home may seem daunting for the small practice, but its adoption will pay divi-
dends for both the practice and patient.  The AAFP has produced the Road to Recognition as a guide to help simplify the 
process of becoming certified as a PCMH.  Using this tool, physicians may learn more about the PCMH, and learn how to 
choose the level of medical home recognition desired.   
 
     Ready made examples of PCMHs are Community Health Centers (CHCs).  CHC’s are  Federally Qualified Health Cen-
ters able to provide care to uninsured and underinsured populations.  CHC’s work to eliminate disparities in health care 
while functioning as classic Family Medicine Clinics.  They utilize registries to help manage populations, have EMR’s 
allowing capture and searching of key clinical data, offer multiple services under one roof (including case management and 
behavioral health) to facilitate a team approach to care, practice continuing performance improvement and self-management 
support, and use evidence-based guidelines to coordinate patient care.  
 
     Nationally, CHC’s serve over 20 million people, 90% of whom are <200% of the federal poverty level.  In Montana 
there are 14 CHC’s and 11 CHC satellites.  These Centers employ 31 FTE Family Physicians statewide as well as midlevel 
and dental providers.  In 2009 Montana CHC’s had over 320,000 individual clinic visits.  These services are expected to 
grow state and nationwide in anticipation of 32-40 million previously uninsured people seeking care with insurance reforms 
starting in 2014. 
 
     As noted, the health reform bill is a step in the right direction, but work needs to be done.  A permanent fix to the Medi-
care sustainable growth rate with a positive differential for primary care is an Academy priority (see Fact Sheet then contact 
your Representative).  Appropriate funding also needs to be in place for new initiatives such as the PCMH and preventative 
care visits. Graduate Medical Education also requires full funding with a goal of increasing the percentage of physicians 
practicing primary care.  
 
     Please consider a donation to the AAFP’s FamMedPAC; the AAFP’s political action committee. Its purpose is to help 
elect candidates to the U.S. Congress who support AAFP’s legislative goals and objectives.  Also, please let us know your 
priorities and concerns as they relate to both state and federal issues.  This is a Montana  Legislative session year and prom-
ises to be full. 

William C. Snider, D.O., President 



 

Chico Primary Care Conference 
 This past June the MAFP hosted our annual Primary Care Conference at Chico Hot 
Springs in Paradise Valley.  There was a very good attendance of family docs and their families 
from throughout the state and beyond.  The speakers were exceptional and we covered topics 
from the food we eat to sores on the buttocks and a lot in between.  Besides the CME, partici-
pants were spotted frolicking in the pool, doing early morning yoga class, riding horses, cycling, 
hiking, jogging, fishing, rafting, road tripping to Yellowstone, and enjoying a host of refreshments 
and libations. 
 This year’s conference was sandwiched between a SAM’s course on the front end where 
we covered Childhood Illness and a Wilderness Medicine Conference put on by the Family Medi-
cine Residency Program.  Both of these proved to be very popular and successful.  We are look-
ing at including a SAM’s option at future meetings, and we plan on teaming with the residency’s 
wilderness conference every other year. 
 This year we were fortunate to have Dr. David Ellington from the AAFP Board of Directors.  
Dr. Ellington was able to provide us with important updates from Kansas City and Washington 
and did the official swearing in of our new MAFP officers. 
 We are grateful to all of our speakers and attendees and hope to see all of you at our up 
coming conferences.     
      Tom James, MD., Member of Program Committee 

Family Medicine Congressional Conference in Washington, DC.  
Dennis Salisbury represented Montana.  In the picture, Left to Right: 
Chris Dawe ( Senate Finance Staffer);  

 Dennis Salisbury, M.D. (Secretary-Treasurer MAFP); 

  Max Baucus (Chairman,  Senate Committee on  Finance);  

   Brett Toresdahl ( Montana WWAMI student); 

    Ted D. Epperly, M.D. ( Past President AAFP); 

     Douglas E. Henley, M.D. (Executive VP and Chief Executive of AAFP). 



 



 

 
On July 29, 2010, medical students and residents from across the country gathered in Kansas City, Mis-

souri, for the annual American Association of Family Physicians National Conference for Students and Resi-
dents.  The conference was bustling with opportunities to boost clinical skills in engaging workshops, gain in-
sight from one of the nationally recognized speakers and learn about many of the family medicine residency 
programs across the country.   In addition to the loads of educational opportunities available, student and resi-
dent congresses were held to elect new leaders and vote on resolutions. 
 The workshops offered at the conference represented topics as diverse as “How to Stay Current with 
Medical Literature,” “Mapping a Rural Career,” “The Patient Centered Medical Home,” and “Advocating for 
Health Care Reform.”  The opportunity to gain tips from instructors and fellow students/residents was invalu-
able, whether the workshop involved 60 students all listening to the same heart sounds or interpreting chest  
x-rays.  After speaking to medical students and attending multiple workshops myself, it seemed that the  
practical skills workshops were the most valuable.  
 Each day of the conference was opened with a lecture.   These sessions provided the opportunity to 
gather and listen to opinions regarding current health care reform, as well as what it will take to improve health 
care in the future.  Speakers brought forth concerns about health inequalities, the medically underserved,  
professionalism and the undeniable need for primary care physicians.  Not only were the topics discussed at 
length, but a possible means to a solution were also assessed. The concerns regarding health care reform were 
obvious; however, the overall tone was hopeful. 
 The Conference also included an exhibition hall containing representatives from over 100 Family  
Residency programs across the United States, including our very own Billings program.  In between work-
shops and lectures, students had the opportunity to visit programs of their interest and also to discover addi-
tional programs that could offer them a diverse array of training options. 
 The most influential experience at the conference was the student congress.  Leaders from nearly every 
state came together to elect our representatives and discuss resolutions.  Debates were heated and  
demonstrated how concerned medical students and residents are about the future of family medicine.  The 
most disputed resolutions included: 
- Statement Against the AAFP Consumer Alliance Program Contract with the Coca-Cola Company 
- Regulations on the use of Energy Drinks by Children and Adolescents 
- The Establishment of a Task Force to Investigate Risks and Benefits of a  
 Single Payer System 
- Increasing Medical Degree Opportunities for Prospective Applicants from  
 Underrepresented Communities 
The congress sessions, and conference in general, allowed students and residents 
to voice opinions that mattered most to them.  Hopefully, the AAFP will  
consider the ideas of the next generation of physicians in their decision making 
process.  

My name is Crystal Pyrak and I am a third year medical student from 
Havre.  I want to thank the MAFP for offering to send me to the AAFP National 
Conference for Students and Residents in Kansas City.  I had the opportunity to 
act as the Montana delegate this year and I learned new ideas regarding regional 
opinions on policy and health care reform.  I had a great time and continue to 
have enthusiasm for Family Medicine in Montana. 



 

Political Action Committee Gives Family Physicians More Powerful Voice  
You can learn more about FamMedPAC at  

www.fammedpac.org, or call Mark Cribben at 1-800-494-3240 

Act Now to Tag Your Buck! 
 

The start of Summer in Montana means Fall is just around the corner; nobody wants to get to Fall and realize she/he 
hasn’t prepped for the important season which occurs every Fall.  Each of us must act now or we’ll miss it.  So, act 
now!  Don’t be left out.  Be sure to tag 365 (or more) bucks for FamMedPAC! 

 

No matter how you feel about it, healthcare reform has passed.  However, there are a huge number of issues on the 
plate for those in Washington, DC, which impact family docs in Montana and our patients:  Rule-making (which deter-
mines what the reality of healthcare reform looks like on the ground), fixing the Medicare physician payment schedule, 
improving the very broken pipeline of medical students choosing to become family docs, improving family physician 
pay, reducing the disparity between primary care and specialist income, and tort reform just to name a few.  None of 
us think healthcare policy should require political contributions in order to have a seat at the table.  We’re right; it 
shouldn’t.  However, it does.  It simply does. 

 

I don’t like casting all medical issues as “Family Docs vs. Trial Lawyers.”  However, the fact is the American Associa-
tion for Justice (the trial lawyers’ group) has given over $1 billion over the past twenty years.  “The average lawyer at 
the plaintiffs' firm Simmons Cooper gave $4,231, at Girardi & Keese $7,917, and at Clifford Law Offices 
$14,175.”  (From here: http://www.pointoflaw.com/archives/2010/02/trial-lawyers-i-13.php.)  From the same source: 

 

Don't other businesses give a lot, too? Yes, of course. But lawyers give the most. The $1 billion that lawyers have 
contributed to federal candidates since 1990 is more money than any other industry or profession has given over 
the same span; indeed, incredibly, lawyers' gifts are more than any other industry or profession in each political 
cycle. Even if you cut lawyers' donations in half--assuming (probably wrongly) that defense attorneys made up half 
of the dollars--they'd still be the largest givers in most cycles. That's just how much they dominate the scene.  

 

There is good news.  FamMedPAC has made us able to have a seat at the table with senators and members of con-
gress who have everything to do with the crafting of policies which affect us and our ability to care for our patients.  We 
hear regularly, “You’re the good guys.”  Legislators know we don’t own the two vacation homes, the decked-out Hum-
mers and take four months of vacation yearly.  They tell us how refreshing it is to hear doctors lobby for things which 
improve care for patients.  They know we see their mothers, their sons, their grandchildren – and their constituents!  
FamMedPAC has brought us to the table. 

 

But we need your help.  If every AAFP member contributed just $100, we would have more than $7 million –
FamMedPAC would be the largest medical PAC in the country.  In the 2010 election cycle $505,509 has been donated 
by 1,575 AAFP members, an average contribution of $321.  (By contrast, the average trial lawyer political contribution 
is $741 [1999 – present] from www.campaignmoney.com.) 

 

Only 5.13% of Montana AFP members have contributed to the PAC.  That places us sixth in percentage of members 
donating by AAFP state chapters.  We cannot let chapters like Rhode Island, Alaska, Nebraska, South Dakota and 
Nevada be better at tagging bucks than us!  Go to www.aafp.org and click on the FamMedPAC icon.  Get your bucks 
tagged today! 

 

 

 



 

Montana Family Physician of the Year, 2010 
Dr Richard Sargent, Helena 

Richard Sargent, M.D. – 2010 Montana Family Physician of the Year 

 

Richard P. Sargent, M.D., received his Bachelor's Degree in Psychology from the 
University of Idaho and went on to receive is M.D. degree from the University of 
Washington School of Medicine.  Doctor Sargent completed his Family Practice 
Residency in Boise, Idaho where he was Chief Resident. 

 

Doctor Sargent is Vice Chairman of the Montana Tobacco Advisory Board and was 
a leader in the effort to pass Helena’s Clean Indoor Air Ordinance in 2002.  He was 
a spokesman for the Montana tobacco control initiative in 2002 and tobacco tax 
initiative in 2004.  He presented his findings on the reduction in heart attacks as‐
sociated with Helena’s clean indoor air ordinance to the American College of Car‐
diology Scientific Assembly in April 2003 and published the final article in the 
British Medical Journal in April 2004.  He has also spoken on Health Effects of 
Second Hand Smoke, Economic Effects of Clean Indoor Air Ordinances, Cessa‐
tion Methods, Tobacco use in Pregnancy, Fetal Effects of Tobacco Exposure and 
Tobacco Use and Mental Illness.  In September 2006 the American Cancer Society 
awarded him their national advocacy award, named for Doctor Ted Marrs, for his 
work on tobacco  control. 

 

Doctor Sargent has been in private practice in Helena, Montana, since 1991 and 
chairman of Quality Assurance for six of those years. He is married and has three 
children. 

Richard and Debora Sargent 
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Congratulations 
Richard Sargent, M.D. 

For being chosen as the 
2010 MONTANA FAMILY 

 MEDICINE PHYSICIAN OF 
THE YEAR 

By the Montana Academy of  Family 
Physicians 

 
2550 Broadway POD 2G   (406) 457-4180 
Helena, MT 59601 



 

MAFP Request for Nominations 2011 
 
 

 The Montana Academy of Family Physicians is requesting nominations for the  
MONTANA FAMILY PHYSICIAN OF THE YEAR. The purpose is to honor a physician who 
exemplifies a compassionate commitment to improving the health and well being of people 
and communities throughout Montana. 
 The candidate must be a member in good standing of the MAFP and spend at least 
fiftypercent of his or her time in direct patient care. A nominee should exemplify the ideals 
of family medicine, which include providing comprehensive, compassionate services on a  
continuing basis to the community and possessing personal qualities that make him or her 
a role model to professional colleagues. 
 Any member of the MAFP may submit a nomination. Eligibility will be verified by the  
board of the MAFP. Qualified nominees may be nominated more than once; however, a  
member may receive the award only once.  Current members of the MAFP board are not  
eligible for nomination. 
 The award presentation will be made during the MAFP Awards Banquet held June, 
2011 during the summer MAFP annual meeting.  The physician chosen as the 2011 MAFP 
Family Physician of the Year may be selected as Montana’s nominee for the 2012 AAFP 
Family Physician of the Year award. 
 Please send the nomination form, a current CV, a head/shoulders photo of your 
nominee, and up to 8 pages of supporting letters/documentation from colleagues or  
patients to the MAFP office no later than January 30th, 2011.  Find a copy of the  
nomination form and more information about submission requirement at the Montana AFP 
web site: 
  http://www.montanaafp.org/online/mt/home.html 
 

 
PREVIOUS HONOREES  

 
       2006 + + + John Patterson, MD, Bozeman 

         2007 + + + Mark Zilkowski, MD, Wolf Point 
2008 + + + Ron Miller, MD, Whitefish  

  2009 + + + Frank Michels, MD,  Billings 
    2010 + + + Richard Sargent, MD, Helena          

               



 



 



 

Montana Academy of Family Physicians 

2021 11th Avenue, Suite 1      

Helena, MT  59601-4890   

Phone:  406-443-4000 

Fax:       406-443-4042 

 e-mail:  linda@mmaoffice.com 

61st Annual Meeting of  the Montana 

Academy of  Family Physicians 

Big Sky Resort, MT 

June 23-25, 2011 

We’re on the web!   
http://www.montanaafp.org/ 

Mission Statement 
 

As the representative of  

Family Medicine and Family 
Physicians in Montana, the 
Montana Academy of Family 
Physicians: 

 

Promotes Family Medicine; 

 

Provides education for Family  

Physicians; 

 

Represents the personal and 
professional interests of  

Family Physicians, and; 

 

Is the guiding force for quality 
primary care in Montana 

Big Mountain Medical  
Ski Conference at  

Whitefish, MT   

Jan. 26-28, 2011 


